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Computing at Colchester Royal Grammar School

CRGS has a flourishing Computing department, teaching Computing through Key Stage 3 to GCSE and A level. The department has three fully equipped computer suites, each with 32 networked student computers, 1 teacher’s computer and smartboard. The Systems Manager and two qualified Technicians assist the department, as well as maintaining and supporting the school network.
Computing is taught to all students in Years 7-9 for 1 hour (2 periods) per week.  The course follows the National Curriculum, and teaches the necessary programming skills through Scratch, Python and JavaScript whilst Mobile phone apps are created using App Inventor in Year 9 which the students enjoy immensely.
Around 30-40 students opt for OCR GCSE Computer Science which is taught for 2 hours (4 periods) per week. We use ‘(9-1) Computer Science’ by George Rouse and Sean O’Byrne for the theory element of the course. Programming is currently taught using Visual Basic 2017, but the use of other languages are actively encouraged. For those students who require extra help with the course, help sessions are available as well as using sixth form mentors. Last year all students gained a level 6 or above whilst 75% of students achieved a level 8 or 9.

In the Sixth Form there are currently 19 students taking A-level Computer Science in Year 12 and 10 in Year 13. Year 12 have 4 hours of study and Year 13 have 5 hours. We follow the AQA syllabus, using ‘AQA A-Level Computer Science’ by Bob Reeves. At A-Level we also use Visual Basic 2017 to teach the programming element of the course, but many students like to expand their knowledge and complete projects using a variety of other languages, mainly C++, Java and C#. Last year 83% of students achieved an A* or A grade. 13 students eventually went on to study Computer Science at University, with one going to Cambridge.
The department also runs many different clubs and societies, such as the Raspberry Pi Club and BBC Micro Bit Club. All staff are extremely well-qualified Computer Scientists, with a wealth of experience. Examination results are excellent, and student numbers at GCSE and A-Level are healthy and increasing. 

The vacancy has arisen due to the retirement of the current Head of Department. The school is looking to appoint a dynamic and dedicated teacher to contribute to the department in this highly successful selective school. The post presents a most exciting opportunity for a committed teacher who wants to play a full part in the life of this thriving and lively school.
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